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	Chebucto Community Net
Annual General Meeting 

April 14, 2016



Minutes of Chebucto Community Net

Annual General Meeting

April 22, 2015
Board members present: Ed Dyer, Alan Turner, Deborah Dostal, Nina Dyer, Shahab Rowshan, Corrie Watt, Johnathan Thibodeau, 

. 
A Meet and Greet took place from 7:00 to 7:30
Call to order
Ed called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. in place of Marilyn MacDonald who was unable to attend.

Approval of the agenda was moved by Doug Rigby and seconded by Corrie Watt; motion carried.

 Minutes of the 2014 Annual General Meeting
Approval of the minutes of the 2014 Annual General Meeting was moved by Deborah Dostal  and seconded by Alan Turner; motion carried.

Report from the Chair

Ed read the report from the Chair which was included in the handouts. Marilyn mentioned that the next stage of the Manors Project is underway and thanked both ACORN-NS and CIRA for their financial support. She noted that the projects have given CCN visibility in the media and even drawn the attention of the CRTC. She also acknowledged the hard work of Dave Johnston and Andrew Wright in the wiring of the Manors and thanked Johnathan Thibodeau and the Tech Committee and Board members for their contributions to CCN.
Acceptance of the chair’s report was moved by Alan Turner and seconded by Mary Rigby; motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Alan highlighted the grants that were received to continue installing wifi in the Manors. This meant that our income was considerably more this year than last but all the extra money is to be spent on the project. CCN is just getting by thanks to the volunteer work of Dave and Andrew and the Board members who are upgrading equipment and systems. Nancy Armstrong moved acceptance of the treasurer’s report and Tony Cianfaglione seconded; motion carried.

There were questions from the floor about Andrew’s half salary (which he explained is voluntary) and the municipal wireless (for which Johnathan stated we are not eligible).

Report from Policy Committee
Andrew reported that two users were scammed but the abuse was caught and one user’s account was terminated. He noted several issues for high speed Internet access including the use of outdated Windows XP and the number of devices allowed per user. 

Andrew moved acceptance of the Policy Committee report and John McKay seconded; motion carried.

Technical Report
Makeover Project:

Johnathan reported that new hardware has been purchased and work is ongoing on updating the systems. The makeover project is lead by Corrie Watt with the assistance of Chris Watt, Chris Maxwell, Ed Dyer, Joey Mingrone, John Thibodeau, Reg Hody and Shahab Rowshan.

Manors Project:

Johnathan mentioned the CIRA and ACORN-NS grants to expand high speed coverage to Ahern, Sunrise and Gordon B. Isnor Manors in the North End. The work has been delayed pending approval from Dalhousie to install wireless bridges on the top of the Tupper Building.

Other issues noted were some power outages, spam and the rejection of the CIRA grant application for this year.
Acceptance of the report was moved by Johnathan Thibodeau and seconded byTony Cianfaglione; motion carried.   
Election of Directors

Five members are at the end of their term. Alan Turner, Ed Dyer, Chris Maxwell, Shahab Rowshan and Doug Brown are reoffering. Doug Rigby was nominated from the floor. All six were declared elected by acclamation.
Appointment of the Auditor 
Alan Turner moved to appoint Joanne DesRosiers of Harnish DesRosiers Chartered Accountants to be the auditor for the next AGM.  The motion was seconded by Nancy Armstrong; motion carried.
Other Business
John McKay made a motion to thank the Board with special mention to Andrew, Johnathan and Corrie. Shahab seconded and the motion was carried.

Awarding of the door prizes

The door prizes consisted of a $50.00 Sobey’s gift certificate, a Blu-ray player and earrings. They were awarded to the winners  
Adjournment

Alan Turner moved adjournment.  

